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EWHURST CE INFANT SCHOOL                 

The Street, Ewhurst, Surrey, GU6 7PX                                 
                                                                      

Headteacher: Mrs J.A. Dyer

Telephone No: 01483 277291                                                                                                                                                                            

Fax No. 01483 548338

Email: 
info@ewhurst.surrey.sch.uk
Website: 
www.ewhurst.surrey.sch.uk

Dear Parents










    April 27th 2018
Newsletter 1
The new playground surface has greatly improved the expanse of the area available for PE and playtimes. The line markings are still to be finalised, with the earliest possible time for completion being next half term.  
Holiday home learning was valued at Celebration Assembly last Friday.  The staff team greatly appreciate the continuation of established term-time routines, as at a young age repetition, revision and perseverance gradually secure essential reading, phonic and mathematical knowledge and skills.  Today, Summer Term topic booklets have been distributed which will provide enhanced learning opportunities.  Do check the weekly newsheets that are emailed out to parents on Fridays, and which can also be found on the class pages of the website, as these also give valuable ideas for home learning.  

I would also like to draw your attention to the results from the latest Behaviour Questionnaire, which has been emailed out today.  Thank you for your feedback, as staff and governors always carefully consider how to improve behaviour outcomes for the school community.  

Spring Sing 2018

Cherry class collaborated with our Cobwebs schools at St Catherine’s School last Friday, for our sixth annual musical event.  This year the theme was ‘Sing in the Wild World’, and Cherry class performed ‘I just can’t wait to be King’,  from The Lion King, conducted by Mrs Stevenson.  It is a wonderful day where the children gain experience of working with a live band and a professional conductor, who takes the audience and schools through vocal warm-ups, as well as singing together.  Great fun was had by all.
Explorers Staffing update
We are very pleased to welcome Mrs Julia Greaves (from French Club) to our Explorers team as a permanent playworker, who will help with the sessions on Wednesdays, after French Club, and Thursdays.             
Readathon Update

Staff have now ordered new reading scheme and topic books with the amazing Readathon total of over £900.  Thank you again for such generosity.  Book covering mums will be contacted as soon as the new books arrive!
School Swimming

If you have not already done so could you please hand in all forms – contribution, parental help and swimming levels to the school office by Friday 11th May, as the teachers need to start allocating the children into the correct groups.  Many thanks to those who have responded positively to our request for parental help during school swimming.  We are doing really well for help in the afternoons with Apple and Holly, but still need quite a few more helpers for Cherry class from 11.00 – 12.00, so if you are DBS-cleared and could give up some of your time, we’d be very grateful.
Goggles
Unless your child confidently and independently uses goggles please don’t send any in the swim bag. Children should use goggles which cover the eyes only, not the nose, to help them to learn breathing techniques.

New School Council members:

Apple class: Izzy and Ethan
Holly class: Ruby and George
Cherry class: Isabella R, Jesse, Cody, Alfie and Oliver
Breakfast Club

There are still plenty of spaces in our breakfast club, run by SCL, which is available from Monday to Friday from 8.00 to 8.50am.  As well as a range of cereals, toast and fresh fruit on offer, your child will also take part in an exciting activity each morning.  These activities will include team games, arts and craft, board games and challenges.  Booking is done online via the SCL website www.wearescl.co.uk.  The cost is £5.00 per session.
PE Kit reminder - shorts, socks and trainers are required in school this term for all classes.

Sun Policy
Please read our Sun Policy, which is being emailed out today.  Although the spell of hot weather has ended, it is good practice this term to ensure that your child has both a sun hat and their bottle of water in school EACH DAY.  Many thanks.
Library help

We would be very grateful if any parents could offer some time this term to help organise the library, tidying, and reclassifying some of the books.  The library has been used so much this year and it could do with some tlc!
Tissues

Thank you so much for all the boxes of tissues that we received last term.  It is a measure of how much we need them that we have now used the last box, and would therefore be extremely grateful for some more! Thank you in advance.
Yours sincerely

Jane Dyer

Headteacher


Summer Term 2018


April


Mon 30th 	Cherry Forest School (rescheduled)


May


Mon 7th 		May Day Bank Holiday


Weds 23rd 	New Parents Meeting (Reception Sept 2018)


28/5 – 1/6	Half term


June		


Weds 6th  	Class Photos			


Sat 16th /Sun 17th 	Ewhurst Open Gardens


Thurs 21st 	Full Governors Meeting


Sat 23rd 		School Summer Fair 12.00 – 2.30pm	


Fri 29th		Inset Day (no children in school)	


July	


Weds 4th 	Last French Club


Fri 6th 		Healthy Breakfast (8.00 – 8.45)


		Sports Morning @ 10.00am


9th – 13th 	Feeling Good Week 


Mon 9th		Skipping Workshop


Tues 10th 	Display Evening


Weds 11th 	Whole School trip to Sayers Croft


Thurs 12th	Pet Service @ 9.15am


Friday 13th	Pool Party @ 3.10pm


Saturday 14th 	Ewhurst Carnival


Friday 20th 	Leavers Service @ 9.15am


End of Term @ 1.30pm








Awards 20.4.18 – Home Learning


Star of the Week


Apple		Holly		Cherry


George		William		Tilly


Headteacher’s Award


Hannah		Ben		Edith


Jemima		Rosie		Hugo


Riley		Georgie		Jacob


Awards 27.4.18 – An Active Learner


Star of the Week


Apple		Holly		Cherry


Sam		Edie		Ben		


Headteacher’s Award


Dexter		Grace		Jesse


Megan		Joshua		Rupert


Abigail		Aedan		Joshua VW                                                                                                   	








